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Newsletter 28th September 2018
Dear Parents and Carers, 
Staffing – Congratulations to Mrs Stoddart, who was appointed following interviews this week as Acting Head Teacher at Skene School on a secondment basis until the end of this school session. As you are aware, the recruitment process is underway to find her replacement and we anticipate that she will take up her new post in the early weeks of next term. Every effort will be made to ensure that children in her class have a settled and consistent transition and we are grateful to Mrs Yule who has kindly agreed to fill any cover needed for P2/3A during this time. I will keep you updated when I have further information.
Aboyne Ski Teams – Good luck to our pupils who are competing in another exciting Scottish Schools Snowsports Association event at Alford this weekend, where they will be up against schools from other clusters including Huntly, Inverurie, Banchory and Alford. We look forward to hearing how they get on!
Sumdog Maths Week Scotland – some of our classes recently took part in this contest and we are delighted to tell you that our pupils answered an incredible 45,293 questions over the course of the week, with an average accuracy of 82%! Our top class was “P5 All Stars”. Well done to everyone who took part.
HT and ASN staff during Parents Evenings – During parents evenings I try to drop in to as many classes as possible over the sessions to chat to parents and make myself available for discussion. If any of you would like to meet with me individually during next week’s parents evenings, please contact me as soon as possible to arrange a suitable time.

Please also be aware that our Additional Support Needs staff team will be available for parents to meet in Room 10 throughout both sessions and they welcome any queries.

Friday Clubs – Just a reminder that we welcome any parent volunteers who have a particular skill or interest to come forward and help out between 2:15 and 3pm at our Friday Clubs. We are also keen to gather any suggestions of further clubs which you feel we can develop. Even if you can help as a one off, or once a month, rather than committing to every week, every little helps and is greatly appreciated. 
Reminders:

.

· Parents Evenings – As per the letter issued last week, parents evenings will take place on Tuesday 2nd October and Thursday 4th October. Thank you to all parents who returned slips on time. 
           WARNING! Bit of a grumble coming:

· Wet / Cold Weather – We have had a significant number of children at school this week without jackets or appropriate footwear for the weather. Please remember that fresh air and the opportunity to run around freely at break and lunchtimes is an important part of your child’s school day, so we do ask that you ensure your child comes to school well prepared. In all but the most extreme weather, breaks and lunchtimes will be outdoors.
· Parking  - As you know, parking is an ongoing issue in and around our school campus and although this is something we are regularly discussing with Aberdeenshire Council Officers, there simply is no immediate fix available. In the meantime it is absolutely essential that children’s safety comes first. For this reason alone, please ONLY park in marked, designated parking bays (disabled spaces are for badge holders only)  and ensure that if you are walking with children to school that you do so in a safe manner. There have been several near misses recently both in the Secondary School car park at the rear of our building due to children (and adults) cutting across the middle of the car park rather than walking or cycling around the outside, and in our smaller parking area at the front children have been forced to walk out into the car park due to cars blocking the pedestrian route and also obscuring the view for pedestrians crossing the road. 
More news next week!  
Best wishes, 
Amanda Whitfield, Head Teacher
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Please use our new phone number! 


01339 267680
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